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Welcome

The President, President elect and members invite you to join us in 
celebrating our 62nd Changeover Luncheon, 
Sunday 24th July at the Dunn Lewis Centre.

To all our guests, friends, visiting Rotarians and their partners, we welcome you and 
trust that you will enjoy the fellowship of this important occasion in our Rotary year.

President’s Report

I would like to thank the Club’s Directors and all members for their support during 2021-22.
Thank you to the Dunn Lewis Centre (DLC) for accommodating our needs all year, with inside 
meetings, outdoor ones, providing hand sanitisers and social distancing.

Members agreed to my initiative this year to have a monthly Bunnings BBQ, to raise money 
and awareness, thanks to Yvonne Young who liaised with Bunnings. The BBQs raised $4,500 
for our Club, thank you to all the volunteers.

Thank you, Ed Zonneveldt for looking after attendance and passing numbers to DLC, thank you 
to Jo Jones for organising the guest speakers, thank you Yvonne Young for taking meetings’ 
notes and also to Bev Nicholas, Ali Tyquin, Beck Cameron, Louise Garrett and Avril Pryor for 
their help, thank you to Issa Shalhoub for publishing the Bulletin. ANZAC Day wreaths were 
placed at both services by Avril Pryor, thank you Avril.

The yearly Calcutta was cancelled due to COVID and was replaced by a Club Sweep which raised 
over $1,200, thank you Craig Saunders for running the Sweep. Thank you, Issa Shalhoub for 
once again conducting the 45 Club which raised $2,900 for the Club. 

The Club purchased a storage container for storing Club’s equipment and it was delivered 
in August, it was placed on Ted Oberg’s property, thank you Ted. Simon Brown and a few 
members moved items from Lynn’s removals to the shipping container in Ulladulla, thank you.
A few meetings were cancelled due to COVID-19, Zoom meetings restarted and in mid-October 
we restarted our regular DLC meetings.

Peter Hodge took charge of the seventh arm of Rotary Avenues of Service which is the 
Environment. Peter Is undertaking the Ambassador’s Program through Rotary and is part 
of the Environment team for our District, Peter Hodge is joined by Tim Trescowthick on the 
environment committee.

Unfortunately, Christine Bell and Jonathan Benyei moved to Canberra and Susan Hewitt also 
moved away. John Payne took over from Christine Bell as International Director.

Money spinner raised $3,170. Men’s Health Education Rural Van visited our area on the 
ground of the Civic Centre in February, thank you to the helpers. We held the yearly Hat Day 
to raise money for the Australian Rotary Research.



President’s Report Cont.

The Club initiated and offered the DLC to man the bar for various events held, such as the 
boxing night, Beyond Blue, Mama Mia night and the BOF Balls. Kilt To Coast event was a 
success, with 100 people attending and $1,500 raised for the club.

Rhondda Purtell re-joined our Club and the Club inducted two new members, Geoff Jones 
and Nathaniel Woodcock. 

Recreational Vehicle Fellowship of Rotarians (Aust) were in our area and had a combined 
dinner at the DLC.
A wine appreciation night was held at the Mollymook Surf Club, the guest speaker was Heather 
Ewart from ABC’s Back Roads, attendees enjoyed a selection of wines from Robert Fiumara’s 
Lillypilly estate at Leeton, NSW, thank you to the organisers, Dom Fondacaro and John Payne.
Members delivered the stage for the Entertainers and set it up, we also helped Safe Waters 
house, thank you to the volunteers. Two volunteers cooked a BBQ at the Lions Park for Million 
Paws Walk, thank you. Rotarians Bev Nicholas, Louise Garrett, Phil Brown and Peter Hodge 
cooked a BBQ for the Landcare group after the group planted 500 trees in a few hours, at 
Porter’s Creek dam, this was followed by a second BBQ at the end of June.

Partners’ Night at Harmony Chinese Restaurant, Boree Street, was a great get together. Two 
Blessing of the Fleet Princess balls were held, congratulations to the committee.

Mary-Anne Ryan, née Gregory, presented the Club with a cheque for $6,300 from last year’s 
sale of Christmas trees, thank you to Genelle, Tim Gregory and their family.

Donations were made to Noah’s Ark, Budawang School, Safe House, the local Ambulance, 
Scott and Daniel Colebrook, Fire and Rescue 477 Ulladulla, Ulladulla Mountain Bike Club, 
Beyond Blue and to the Dunn Lewis Centre.

On a sad note, Brain Wilkins PHF and PP Ken Matthews PHF passed away, and sadly a few 
members resigned for health, work and family commitments: Andrea Tucker, Murry Conran, 
Kirra Dowling, Stephen Hladio, Trevor Schofield, Grant Schultz and Jeni Wilkins.

Finally, I would like to thank Debra who has been by my side and for her support during 
the last twelve months with attending all the training seminars and conferences around the 
country, thank you Debra.

I and my Board wish the incoming Board under the leadership of Beck Cameron every success 
for the 2022-23 Rotary year.

Tony Fondacaro
2021-22 Club President



Community Service Director Report

2021-22 has been a very different year for community service, partly on my behalf, as it has 
been an ongoing learning curve as to what is needed to fulfil this position. Then with COVID 
thrown in, it was almost impossible to organise any activities where people got together, and 
just as restrictions eased up, along came the wet weather, leading to cancellations of outdoor 
projects, such as Clean Up Australia Day.

We did still however continue with the Bunnings BBQs which have raised much needed funds 
for the club. We also managed a couple of days at the Safe Waters House cleaning up outside 
gardens and yard, along with some minor inside carpentry. Our club was also organised to 
help out with the Milton Show Steak Sandwich Bar, but mother nature had a say in that, with 
the cancellation of the show on two occasions.

We were also asked if the club could help out at Noel Butler’s property with land clearing and 
tree planting, but it was decided that the job was not suitable for the club due to the physical 
nature of the work.

The Men’s Health Van also paid a visit to Ulladulla with the Rotarians manning the desk. With 
a good turnout of customers, including women, all being made possible by Rotary.

Hopefully the 2022-23 year will be a more prosperous one with our club getting out in the 
community more.

Finally, thank you to our president, Tony Fondacaro for his guidance throughout the year 
and to all members for your help.

Ian Tibbles
Community Service Director



Horizon Blessing of the Fleet Princess Ball 2022 Report

It was an absolute joy and privilege to Chair the Blessing of the Fleet Ball this year.  Whilst 
somewhat daunted at first, with the help of a VERY hardworking committee I’m happy to say 
that the Horizon Blessing of the Fleet Princess Ball 2022 was a fabulous success, and I am 
actually looking forward to doing it all again next year!

This year marks the 66th Blessing of the Fleet Princess Ball, and we welcomed 34 Princesses 
and their partners. I am very proud of these young people and the commitment both they and 
their families made to making the ball a success. I have to mention the beautiful and capable 
Matilda Sinclair and her Partner Logan Marsh - they were on hand to help throughout the 
preparations and were excellent mentors to the ball participants.

This year’s Ball Committee - Leonie Smith, Bev Nicholas, Louise Garrett, Avril Prior put in 
many hours organising everything from crowns and sashes, table arrangements and decoration, 
arbours, flowers, gifts for partners, ticketing, dance practices (there were many of those!) and 
making sure the participants knew exactly where to go, how to get there, how to stand once 
they got there, and how to leave (gracefully).  Some of these young men and women have never 
worn a suit, high heels or a tie - and the way they presented themselves on the night is an 
absolute credit to them, and of course all the hard work it took to get them there!  We saved a 
significant amount of money on flowers this year, thanks to Bev and Louise, who managed to 
bring on board two local businesses including a local wildflower supplier - Gooloo Creek - to 
supply all the greenery for the table decorations and stage displays at an excellent price. I am 
proud of this partnership, not only because we supported local producers - but also one that 
lost significantly during the bushfires - our club has actually spent time planting trees on the 
Gooloo Creek Property late last year.

And they weren’t the only local helpers we found that not only did a magnificent job, but at a 
discounted price - Dean Dampney took what I believe to be the BEST ball photos I have ever 
seen, along with the Milton Ulladulla Videography Club who supplied us with a fully edited 
video of the night. Nick and Lorraine from NC Entertainment Services turned the massive 
auditorium into an incredibly beautiful, intimate space using their lighting display, and the 
music at the end of the night got everyone on their feet - even our own local MP Fiona Phillips 
couldn’t resist getting on the floor for the Nutbush! And as to the dancing - the ball would 
not have even begun without the tireless commitment made by our new, fabulous dance 
instructor - Sarah - from local dance company “Everybody Dance Now”. Sarah committed to 
months of dance practice with the young people, every Sunday from 3-5pm. For a person with 
a young family and hectic local business this is no mean feat - thank you Sara - can’t wait to 
work with you again next year!

Karlee and Gayle Dunn were, as always, wonderful. Totally unflappable under pressure, 
nothing was ever too much to ask, and the meals on the evening were absolutely beautiful.  
Our club is grateful for the ongoing support that Gail, Karlee and the centre staff provide to us.

Of course, there were plenty of Rotarians and partners on hand to assist. Craig and Tash 
Saunders from Saunders Mensland did a fantastic job as always, patiently and efficiently 
coordinating the fitting and supply of all the young men’s suits - no easy task! They looked 
wonderful and we thank you.



Horizon Blessing of the Fleet Princess Ball 2022 Report Cont.

To the Rotarians who helped setting up the 35 tables and 250+ chairs in the Dunn Lewis 
Centre - thank you. And on the actual day of the ball, Deb Fondacaro folded hundreds of 
napkins with help from her daughter, Dale Wilford and Grant Schultz helped with ushering 
our dignitaries to their seats, and Bev Nicholas was on hand to deal with the MYRIAD of 
issues that always seem to crop up when you are trying to wrangle 260 people in a pandemic! 
Evie, Louise and Avril did a lot of wrangling backstage to ensure the young people were ready 
and on time. Everyone worked hard right up until 11pm, with our President Tony making a 
wonderful speech and plenty turning up early on Sunday to help pack up - thanks everyone!

Our Rotary Bar made over $6000 in gross takings on the night, big thanks to Bernie, Tony 
and the bar helpers for making that happen. Plus, we sold over $12,000 in tickets. Evie and 
Matilda Sinclair ran a raffle of two bikes that added to our overall tally. Of course, whilst we 
did make some significant savings this year, our profits are down on previous years as we have 
had no sponsors for the Princesses (as there was no parade).  The great thing is next year’s 
parade will be back, and possibly the largest number of floats EVER due to the willingness of 
a number of Princesses from this year wanting to be a part of the 2023 Parade.

Our winners this year, like every year, were very deserving and completely shocked! Second 
Runner Up Tahnaya Farmilo was our first participant with a disability, and dazzled the judges 
with her compassion, dedication and commitment.  First Runner Up Claire Ridley is already 
known to the Club, having addressed a meeting some months ago about her work with the 
Milton Show Young Woman of the Year, and is a Teen Showgirl herself.  Our winner, Maisis 
Butson, was very surprised at her success, but nonetheless offered an articulate and thoughtful 
acceptance speech and arrived bright and early on Sunday morning to help pack up.  What 
an inspiring group of young women.

Of course, none of this would be possible without the support of our official Sponsors:

	 •	 Horizon Bank
	 •	 Shoalhaven City Council
	 •	 Ulladulla Fishermen’s Co-Op
	 •	 Milton Ulladulla Times
	 •	 Molly at Ulladulla Florist
	 •	 2ST
	 •	 Ulladulla Printing Service

As mentioned, I’m looking forward to the next ball, particularly now we have several Princesses 
on the Committee for next year to help. Thanks to everyone once again - and bring on the 
Blessing of the Fleet Ball for 2023!

Rebecca Cameron
BOF Ball Chair



International Director’s Report 2021-2022

2021-22 year was another challenging year for the Club, it’s International Director & 
International Committee.  Rotarian Christine Bell commenced the 21-22 year as International 
Director, full of confidence for an improvement in the COVID pandemic ravaging the world. 
Unfortunately, this was not the case and the first six months of 21-22 continued to be 
challenging internationally and indeed for club members and families with few opportunities 
to raise funds.

Unfortunately, the Club lost Jonathan and his wife and fellow member Christine Bell to the 
call of family and friends in Canberra. They returned to Canberra in Spring 2021.  

I joined the Board, on Christine’s departure, to see the final six months of 21-22 as International 
Director.

During 21-22 year the Club was able to make progressive donations to the following 
International organisations that the Board, has on behalf of members, supported in previous 
years:
	 •	 Operation Cleft, 
	 •	 Rotarians Against Malaria, 
	 •	 Shelter Box and 
	 •	 Eyes for Africa 

The Board was shocked by the eruption of an ocean volcano near Tonga that devastated the 
Island nation.  The Board immediately approved donations to the global financial response 
organised by Rotary International.

In May 2022 the Club’s International Committee worked with Lillypilly Estate Wines and 
ABC’s Back Roads Presenter, Heather Ewart, to hold a wine tasting event at the Mollymook 
Surf Lifesaving Club that raised over $5,000 for the Club. Lillypilly Wines donated their wine 
and the wine maker’s, Robert Fiumara, time.  Robert attended the wine tasting accompanied 
by his nephew Frankie who shared the stage with Heather creating a story around wine 
production, the Fiumara family & Leeton area making the evening a social & financial success.  

The Board’s International Committee of Dom Fondacaro, Louise Garret & Bernard Jones 
worked hard to create & run the event. Visiting Rotarians from the Rotary Caravan Club joined 
us on the night helping to make the evening a success. 
 
On the night itself the function was actively supported by Liz Fondacaro, Christine Steain, 
Bev & Steve Nichols, Dale Wilford, Michelle Babington, Leonie Smith, Brian Morrison, Avril 
Prior, John Goggins, President Tony, Fondacaro, Gareth & Claire Davies and other members 
along with the Life Saving Club bar staff management entertained some 130 people to raise 
funds for Tonga and also for flood relief in Northern NSW & Queensland in coordination with 
Rotary International.

Thanks to President Tony & fellow Board Members for their belief and for all Club members 
for their friendship and support during a sensationally complex year.

John Payne & Christine Bell
International Directors 2021-22 



2021-22 Vocational Services Report

2021-22 has again been a challenging year thanks to the continuing disruption of the COVID 
virus.

The months of August and September were a complete write-off with Covid shutdowns. From 
October, the situation improved with local travel reintroduced and a gradual reduction in 
restrictions such as gathering numbers, QR scanning and mask requirements. Despite an 
excellent uptake of vaccinations, businesses have had to remain cautious to avoid the dreaded 
‘positive test’ and subsequent 14 day, later reduced to 7-day, isolation periods. 

Last year’s Apprentice and Trainee of the Year was not able to be run this year. Hopefully it 
can be reintroduced later in the next Rotary year.

Traditional Rotary Vocational Services activities such as site visits and guest speakers from 
industry were again unable to be organised this year. Organisations such as the Fire Brigade, 
Ambulance Service, State Emergency Service and Marine Rescue are all keen to host Rotary 
events, once they are able to do so.

The planned mentoring partnership program with Ulladulla High School to run with the 
Youth Services team never got off the ground, but the idea remains worthy, and we intend to 
explore opportunities with this, once restrictions are sufficiently eased.

We look forward to things ‘returning to normal’ as our community, and the nation emerges 
from COVID restrictions and businesses feel more comfortable in reintroducing additional 
activities.

I thank President Tony Fondacaro for his efforts this year and wish our new Club President 
Rebecca Cameron every success as we stand ready to support her in her endeavours.

To the incoming Vocational Services Director, Yvonne Young, I wish her all the best and again 
look forward to supporting her in the delivery of her vision for the role.

Bernard Jones 
Vocational Service Director







2021-2022 Youth Report

Firstly, I would like to thank Tony Fondacaro for giving me the opportunity to serve on his 
board under his Presidential year and thank Tony for his wonderful support, guidance and 
outstanding leadership. Thanks also goes to the Youth Services Committee members and 
assistant Louise Garrett for all her help during the year. 

The year proved challenging for everybody, with Covid 19 causing the cancellation of many 
Youth programs.

International Youth Exchange 

This year we were unfortunate to not be able to sponsor the outward bound program with 
the ongoing COVID-19 situation. This program has resumed and I will look at sending a 
student and also hopefully we can host an exchange student.

RYLA 

In 2023 the Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (RYLA) will be held from the Saturday 7th to 
Friday 13th January at the Warrambui Retreat and Conference Centre, Murrumbateman, 
NSW. Unfortunately, with COVID-19 very high amongst the students it was cancelled for 
the year 2021-22. I have notified Ulladulla High School and hopefully we will have a young 
person being introduced to the concepts of effective leadership.

NYSF

In May we had the honour of 1 student applying for the National Youth Science Forum 
(NYSF). Ilona Gray was the successful applicant and participated in the program in 
January 2022. Ilona is an outstanding community member and I feel very proud of her 
achievements. Ilona later returned to the club to speak on her experience at National Youth 
Science Forum.

The Youth Committee made donations to the local Primary and High Schools for their 
annual presentation days. Many thanks to Louise Garrett who was able to attend.

RYPEN 

Unfortunately, this year saw the cancellation of the Rotary Youth Program of Enrichment 
(RYPEN) camps due to ongoing Covid. Preparations are already underway with the 
program returning in Wagga Wagga on Friday 11th to Sunday 13th November 2022. I hope 
to be able to send some students to attend this great program and application forms will be 
available in July/August 2022.

The Driver Education program was also cancelled this year due to Covid 19, however we 
look forward to returning to this program later this year. Many thanks goes to Michael 
Mastronardi for his dedication for ensuring our young adults have excellent driver safety 
education. Michael is in negotiations with Ulladulla High School and will keep the club 
informed. My thanks also again go to Rebecca Cameron who volunteers her time on 
weekends to assist the youth in getting their L and P Plates.



2021-2022 Youth Report

The Youth Committee will make donations to StoryFest for next year. I will continue to 
encourage our students at our local public schools to participate with writing stories and 
participating in competitions. I look forward to next year’s festival and also thank Meredith 
Jaffe in bringing this wonderful festival to our community.

This coming year donations will be made to the Mark Etheridge Youth Scholarship to 
ensure disadvantage youth can reengage with society and their studies.

Again, Dream Cricket has unfortunately been cancelled, however this program should be 
returning in the immediate future. I look forward to its return at Milton Public School.
I would like to again thank Keith Bennett for his support in helping me with the Youth 
Committee. I am very thankful for his service to our Rotary Club over many years.

I look forward to a more successful year next year and the resuming of the Rotary Youth 
Programs. I wish Rebecca Cameron all the best in her Presidential year and feel honoured 
to serve on her board. 

I thank Tony very much for a successful Rotary year and his achievements speak for 
themselves.

Avril Pryor, 
Youth Director, 2021-22



 
The Club meets every Tuesday at the Dunn Lewis Centre, 141 St Vincent Street Ulladulla.  

Fellowship 6:00pm - Rotary Toast 6:30pm.  
Apologies and Guests to Ed Zonneveldt;  

Ph: 0407 958 516 by 12:00 noon on Mondays. 
�

CONVENIENT MAKE-UPS 
BATEMANS BAY Thursday 6:00pm Bay Waters Inn 
BOMADERRY Monday 6:00pm Bomaderry Bowling Club 
MORUYA Wednesday 6:30pm Moruya Bowling Club  
NOWRA Wednesday 6:00pm Bomaderry Bowling Club  
SUSSEX INLET Monday 6:30pm Sussex Inlet Tavern  

PAST PRESIDENTS OF THE ROTARY CLUB OF MILTON-ULLADULLA INC. 
PHIL BERNER 1960-61  ALLAN IRVINE 1981-82  WAYNE FRY 2001-02  
FRANK BEAN 1961-62 RON STUART 1982-83  CRAIG CAMERON 2002-03  
HAROLD KENDALL 1962-63  JACK SCHARKIE 1983-84  ROGER HALLS 2003-04  
BERT JACKSON 1963-64  DOUG JAMES 1984-85  TOM LAW 2004-05 
JACK MILHAM 1964-65  JOE SAUNDERS 1985-86  KEITH BENNETT 2005-06 
HARRY THORNE 1965-66  KEN MATTHEWS 1986-87  GEOFF MUIR 2006-07  
JIM THOMSON 1966-67  KEVIN DESREAUX 1987-88  ROB POWELL 2007-08  
FRED JAMES 1967-68  JACK SCHARKIE 1988-89  PHIL BROWN 2008-09  
ALBERT READHEAD  1968-69  TED. WILD  1989-90  TREVOR SCHOFIELD 2009-10  
FRED McCANN 1969-70  GREG PARNHAM 1990-91  PETER CAMPBELL 2010-11 
KEN KENDALL 1970-71  ROBIN CANTRILL 1991-92  DALE WILFORD 2011-12 
BOB STEUART 1971-72  ROSS WADE 1992-93  MICHAEL MASTRONARDI 2012-13 
DON DAVIS 1972-73  ROBERT WYLIE 1993-94  BRIAN MORRISON 2013-14 
TED WALKER 1973-74  JOHN HOZACK 1994-95  BOB WHITE 2014-15 
CLIVE JOHNSTON 1974-75  JOHN ANDERSON 1995-96  CLIVE CROSS 2015-16 
GREIG RINGLAND 1975-76  DOM FONDACARO 1996-97  DICK CROUCH 2016-17 
ROBERT HORNE 1976-77  TIM GREGORY 1997-98  PHIL BROWN 2017-18 
RON BEESLEY 1977-78  DICK CROUCH 1998-99  CRAIG SAUNDERS 2018-19 
BRIAN JOHNSON 1978-79  JOHN PATTERSON 1999-00  STEPHEN HLADIO 2019-20 
CLAUDE BROWN 1979-80 ROB HEALEY  2000  LEONIE SMITH 2020-21 
BOB SCOTT 1980-81 BERNARD COWLEY  2000-01    

�
PAST PRESIDENTS OF OTHER ROTARY CLUBS 

DOM FONDACARO 1983-84 Narrandera Club  
ROBIN CANTRILL 1984-85 Henty Club  
CLIVE CROSS 1984-85 Canberra Fyshwick Charter President  
CLIVE CROSS 1999-00 Canberra Fyshwick  
   

TOAST ADVANCE AUSTRALIA FAIR THE FOUR WAY TEST 
“Good food, Australians all, let us rejoice, ... of the things we think, say and do: 

good fellowship, For we are one and free; Is it the TRUTH? 
and the privilege to serve”. We’ve golden soil and wealth for toil, Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

Our home is girt by sea; Will it build GOODWILL and 
 Our land abounds in nature’s gifts, BETTER FRIENDSHIP? 
 Of beauty rich and rare; Will It be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 
 In history’s page, let every stage  
 Advance Australia Fair.  
 In joyful strains then let us sing,  

Advance Australia Fair.  

 
“ROTARY is an organisation of business and professional persons united worldwide who provide humanitarian service, 

encourage high ethical standards in all vocations, and help build goodwill and peace in the world.” 
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GREIG RINGLAND 1975-76  DOM FONDACARO 1996-97  DICK CROUCH 2016-17 
ROBERT HORNE 1976-77  TIM GREGORY 1997-98  PHIL BROWN 2017-18 
RON BEESLEY 1977-78  DICK CROUCH 1998-99  CRAIG SAUNDERS 2018-19 
BRIAN JOHNSON 1978-79  JOHN PATTERSON 1999-00  STEPHEN HLADIO 2019-20 
CLAUDE BROWN 1979-80 ROB HEALEY  2000  LEONIE SMITH 2020-21 
BOB SCOTT 1980-81 BERNARD COWLEY  2000-01    

�
PAST PRESIDENTS OF OTHER ROTARY CLUBS 

DOM FONDACARO 1983-84 Narrandera Club  
ROBIN CANTRILL 1984-85 Henty Club  
CLIVE CROSS 1984-85 Canberra Fyshwick Charter President  
CLIVE CROSS 1999-00 Canberra Fyshwick  
   

TOAST ADVANCE AUSTRALIA FAIR THE FOUR WAY TEST 
“Good food, Australians all, let us rejoice, ... of the things we think, say and do: 

good fellowship, For we are one and free; Is it the TRUTH? 
and the privilege to serve”. We’ve golden soil and wealth for toil, Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

Our home is girt by sea; Will it build GOODWILL and 
 Our land abounds in nature’s gifts, BETTER FRIENDSHIP? 
 Of beauty rich and rare; Will It be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 
 In history’s page, let every stage  
 Advance Australia Fair.  
 In joyful strains then let us sing,  

Advance Australia Fair.  

 
“ROTARY is an organisation of business and professional persons united worldwide who provide humanitarian service, 

encourage high ethical standards in all vocations, and help build goodwill and peace in the world.” 




